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Knights of Columbus  
All Saints Council 11402 

Dunwoody, Georgia 
 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

                 “Opere et Veritate ”  1 John  3,18  

Brothers:  
It is the time of year that Council 11402 takes 
center stage.  Not only on the All Saints’ cam-
pus, but the Dunwoody community as a whole.  
The World Famous Fish Fry is here!  
To refresh your memory, last year the council 
broke most all of our Fish Fry records, some 
once thought to be unbreakable! 
 
Here are some of the eye-popping numbers 
from 2012: 
• Exceeded 8,000 meals for the first time 
• Average number of meals served on the    
 seven public nights – 1,102 
• Five consecutive nights exceeding 1,100 
 meals (remember when 1,000 was     
 considered a monster evening?!) 
• Four of the largest five nights ever! 
 
The question becomes – just what we do for an 
encore?  The answer is simple – we continue to 
provide our patrons with a fabulously-run 
family event with unrivaled food at a great 
price.  It’s no wonder it has become  “the  
place to be on Friday night.” 
 
I don’t know if we can increase the numbers in 
2013, but that’s not important.  What is im-
portant is showcasing to the community the 
amazing unity and fraternity of Council 
11402.  This is our time to shine, and the men 
of this council never disappoint.  
If you have never taken part in a Fish Fry   
before, please join us; the more the merrier! 
 
I never had the opportunity to meet Fish Fry 
founder Tony Ardagna, who passed away in 
2005, but somewhere up there, I’ve got to    
believe Tony is looking down and smiling. 
 
The crisp morning of January 20th,  just prior 
to the 10:30 Mass, was one of my proudest  
moments as a Knight as we honored deceased 
Brother, Sir Knight Dave Moeller, with a 
statue bearing his name (see page 2) dedicated 

“To the Unborn Children Who Never 
Saw this World because of Abortion.”   
 
An honor guard was present as Monsignor 
Marren blessed the statue with a short prayer 
that he wrote especially for the occasion. 
 
Brother Dave was a champion of the unborn, a 
tireless pro-life advocate who is dearly missed.  
Earlier this week, the council received a thank 
you note from Dave’s widow, Nancy, which 
reads as follows:  
Dear Knights,  
On behalf of the Moeller family, I want to thank 
all the Knights of Columbus, Council 11402, for 
the beautiful tribute to Dave.  I was so proud for 
him.  I know he would be happy and proud, too.  
Dave loved the Knights so much - this tribute to 
him would mean so much.  
The Pro Life cause was something Dave truly 
believed in.   God Bless you all. 
 
DID YOU KNOW … 
In 1954, lobbying by the Knights of Columbus 
helped convince the U.S. Congress to add the 
phrase "under God" to the Pledge of Alle-
giance. President Dwight Eisenhower wrote to 
Supreme Knight Luke E. Hart thanking the 
Knights for their "part in the movement to 
have the words 'under God' added to our 
Pledge of Allegiance."  

Similar lobbying convinced many state legisla-
tures to adopt   
October 12th as   
Columbus Day 
and led to then 
President Franklin 
Delano Roosevelt's 
confirmation of 
Columbus Day as 
a federal holiday 
in 1937. 
Vivat Jesus, 
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Memorial to Unborn Dedication Jan 20th 
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Our Council purchased this Christ With Children statue at 
the Conyers Monastery Gift Shop and erected it in honor of 
the unborn children of abortion. It commemorates the 
memory of our deceased Sir Knight David Moeller who was 
an indefatigable fighter for Pro-Life causes.  
 
His son, Mark Moeller, had the base constructed and our 
Brother John Gannon had the plaque made. The original 
concept of the memorial came from Stan Wasowski.  
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New 1st Degree Brothers in January 
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              Steve Pfister                    Robert Svoboda          Clifford Okerulu  

On January 29th in McGivney Hall, 
the Order exemplified 8 new brothers. 
Five joined All Saints and three joined 
St. Thomas Aquinas.  
 
All Saints added a sixth new member 
with a transfer of existing 3rd degree 
brother Clifford Okerulu from St. 
Ann Council 1019 in Columbus GA. 
 
We welcome all these brothers to their 
new homes and know they will be    
exemplary Knights for their councils. 

                 Bill Camden               Jim Gonzales                     Stephen Nelson 

 

     New St. Thomas Aquinas Brothers 
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 Fathers for Good 
Scripture Study and Discussion Group 

Men with children of ALL ages are encouraged to attend 
 

“Fathers for Good” is An Initiative for Men by the Knights of Columbus, International. 
  

The All Saints Catholic Church Men with Young Children Scripture Study Group is a   
gathering of men with young children who get together to discuss the scripture in 
reference to their lives and in the light of their Catholic faith, and to share their faith 
and experiences through friendship, prayer, and fraternity.  Members strive to be the 
spiritual leaders in their marriage and family and follow Jesus Christ by reinforcing 
Christian values in their home, and community, and working to ensure that their    
relationship with God, their wife, and their Children are in order.  Men do not need   

to be a Knight to participate. 

 

Six Battles Every Man Must Win…  
and the Ancient Secrets You’ll Need to Succeed 

 
An unseen war is raging for the hearts of men like never before.  Cultural bullies are whispering dangerous messages: 
“You are as important as your job title.”  “Your fa mily doesn’t really need you.”  “You are what you own.”  “Sex will 
medicate your pain.” Temptation is but a mouse click away, economic pressures weigh heavily, and the demands of 
work and family are a constant double bind.  In the mist of this war, it’s easy to lose your spiritual focus and feel like 
you’ve failed. In Six Battles Every Man Must Win, author Bill Perkins offers hard earned wisdom on how you can  
reset your sights and prevail in the challenges of life.  He shows how God helped him to win the battles in his own life 
and strive to be a mighty man of God with his eye on the target – and tells how you can, too.  
 

Fathers are welcome to attend any or all of the sessions listed below. 
  

 
    All sessions will be held in McGivney Hall 7:00 am – 8:30 am 

Men with children of ALL ages are encouraged to attend – No experience necessary.  
  

Participants are asked to purchase the following book from vendor of choice and read chapters 1,2,3 prior to first session. 
(Book: Six Battles Every Man Must Win by Bill Perkins ~ $10)  

 
 Jeff Durthaler -770-730-9155   or  Michael Tobia 404-642-9313 
   

Coming in March 2013: “What Does God Want: A Practical Guide to Decision Making”.  
 

Date Chapter Discussion Topics 

Sunday, Jan  27 1, 2, 3 Live as Nothing Else Matters; The Great Angelic Conflict; Stand Your Ground  

Sunday, Feb 10  4and 5 Battle 1: Fight for your Identity; Battle 2: Fight for Personal Holiness 
Sunday, Feb 24 6 and 7 Battle 3: Fight for your Family; Battle 4: Fight Th ough Pain 

Sunday, Mar 3 8 and 9 Battle 5: Fight for Your Friends; Battle 6: Fight for a Strong Faith 

Sponsored by All Saints Knights of Columbus Council 11402 
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Awards Presented at our January Meeting 

“Know Your Knights” Weekend Feb 12th/13th 
The council has instituted a policy of asking all brothers to wear their council badges one weekend a 
month at the Mass they attend to stress an awareness among the parishioners of the council‘s presence and 
importance. With over 400 members,  it is difficult at any parish Mass to look around and not see dozens 
of brothers in the congregation. At some Masses, the entire usher crew are brothers. 
 
The Badge Sunday (and Saturday night vigil Mass) in question will always be the weekend immediately 
following our monthly business meeting which is usually the first Tuesday of the month (February 8th this 
month. Please wear your badge the weekend following our business meeting every month. 
 
Wear your council badge proudly, so that all parishioners “Know Their Knights” and men are thus       
encouraged to join the Order.  Since you paid $10 for your membership badge, don’t let it gather dust in 
your dresser. Please display it proudly every month!! (Wives can obtain a badge for only $5). 
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Rick McCully (left) was presented with his 
“Shining Armor Award” pin from Frank 
Callan, since he completed the five require-
ments. The award is only available to our 
brothers in their first membership year.  
He attended at least three business meet-
ings, he took part in at least three of our 
events, he attained the third degree of the 
order (became a full knight), he met  
one-on-one with our insurance agent John 
Knight, and he recruited at least one new 
member.  
We are very proud of him as a brother and 
hope he wears his pin proudly.   

Our past Grand Knight, current Trustee, 
and current District Deputy, Stanley     
Wasowski (right) is presented with his Past 
Grand Knight ribbon jewel by present 
Grand Knight Bob Fiscella (left). 
 
This ribbon is placed on the pocket of the 
tuxedo worn beneath the regalia during 
honor guard events and is highly prized. 
 
The Past Council Grand Knight ribbon, 
Past Assembly Faithful Navigator ribbon, 
and Former District Deputy ribbon are the 
only awards allowed worn on the tuxedo. 
 
Stan will be in line for his second ribbon 
when his District Deputy term is finished. 
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Knights Sponsor Cub Scout Dinner 
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In what could very well be considered a “warm-
up” for our upcoming Lenten Fish Frys, the 
Knights sponsored a Spaghetti Dinner for the 
benefit of the parish Cub Scout Pack 434 on      
Saturday, January 12th, in the gym after the 5 PM 
Mass. The event raised $2,100 for the cubbies. 
 
This money is being used to purchase a trailer with 
the Cub Scout Pack 434 logo.  The trailer will allow 
now and future generations of scouts to get our 
camping gear to and from campsites with ease.  Up 
to this point, the trailer was being rented and there 
was setup time of several hours before and after a 
campout.  Thanks to all that helped. Special thanks 
go to Paul Barranco, Dave Riedinger, and Joe 
Cavallaro! 
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Council Hosts Georgia Grand Knights 
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The All Saints Social Hall was the scene of the 2013 Georgia State Forum which 
hosted all the Grand Knights and other council financial officers, plus executive of the 
Georgia State Council on Saturday, January 19th. About 120 persons were scheduled 
to partake from all over north Georgia. Our council was also represented.  
Our McGivney Hall was also utilized simultaneously for a separate meeting for the 
Second Responders Committee initiative.  We were privileged to provide our facilities 
to the Order in Georgia. 

Eucharistic Guardians Needed 
Dear Fellow Parishioner, 
As the ministry chair for Eucharistic Adoration, I am sending you this email to personally invite you 
to spend time in our lovely Adoration Chapel during the year. 
 
Additionally, we are in need of Guardians (people who commit to one hour of time a week) for      
specific time slots which you can view on the schedule located in the binder on the table across from 
Our Lady of the Knights Adoration Chapel's door.  Please prayerfully consider becoming a    
Guardian. 
 
For safety purposes, we have added a coded lock to the Chapel door as we intend to have occasional 
24 hour Adoration days in the future.  The code for the door is 1979*. If you should forget this code, 
it is also in the Adoration sign-in binder on the weekly schedule under the Friday title. 
 
If you are already a Guardian, thank you for your commitment. I hope your time with Jesus has 
sent you many blessings and graces. 
 
If you would like more information, please email me at tbirkbeck1@comcast.net. 
 
Vivat Jesus--  Therese Birkbeck     (wife of Sir Knight Doug Birkbeck)     404-213-7510 
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Homeless Shelter Nights for the Knights 

Each year our council volunteers to staff downtown homeless men’s shelters for two   
Sundays, This year our homeless shelter coordinator, Brother Len Dorrien, is asking for 
volunteers for the Sundays of February 17th and March 24th. 
 
For each of these dates, we will require 8 volunteers. Three will be assigned to the Shrine 
of the Immaculate Conception Catholic Church shelter (downtown near the state capitol 
building), and 5 volunteers for the adjoining Central Presbyterian Church shelter. 
 
Typically the 8 volunteers meet at our parish social Hall about 5 PM on the designated 
Sunday, put together breakfast sandwich goodie bags for 100 men. They are then briefed 
on their duties and ride together to the shelters.  
 
Accompanying them in the caravan are a group of church women who have pre-cooked 
some elements of an evening meal for the homeless. The women reheat and complete the 
meal at the shelter kitchen and our male volunteers act as waiters and eat with the home-
less men.  
 
After supper, the women leave together and the men stay the night to supervise and take 
care of the needs of the homeless men until Monday morning. The homeless are given 
their breakfast sandwich bags and return to the streets. The volunteers return home by 
about 7 AM.  You will find it a very rewarding mini stry, if you have never experienced it.  
 
Please contact Brother Len Dorrien at  770-394-4672 or lendorrien51@gmail.com to    
volunteer for one or both of these teams for these dates. There will be signup sheets at the 
February council meeting on the 5th as well. Please do not let these homeless men down 
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Sergeant J. Witcher 

Dunwoody Police Dept. 
41 Perimeter Center East, Suite 100 

                                                                              Dunwoody, GA. 30346 

  
  

The Adopt-A-Cop ministry is a prayer program.  
It provides the opportunity for ALL law enforcement  officers 

EVERYWHERE 
to be prayed for on a daily basis.  

Are YOU signed up to pray for one? 
 
The goal of Adopt-A-Cop is to assign law enforcement officers to a family, group, or individual who will pray  
daily for them and send a note of encouragement, support and a thank you for their service to the community.  
 
Imagine the powerful difference you can make in the lives of those who put their lives on the line for us everyday!  
While a bulletproof vest gives a level of protection for our law enforcement officers, an even greater blessing and  
shield of protection can be found in the power of a faithful, praying believer or group of prayer warriors. 
 
Besides the obviously high physical risk in their profession, officers also have a risk of becoming cynical, feeling  
hopeless, having relationship problems, succumbing to alcohol abuse and even becoming suicidal. The divorce 
and  
suicide rates among those in law enforcement are well above the national average. 
 

“I urge then, first of all, that requests, prayers, intercession and thanksgiving be  
made for everyone – for kings and for all those in authority that we may live  

peaceful and quiet lives in all godliness and holiness.” – 1 Timothy 2: 1-2 (NIV) 

Praise God! 
 

Adopt-a-Cop is growing rapidly. It is amazing to se e God at work. 
This ministry is now represented in 20 states. 

It is with the hard work, dedication and prayers of  those 
involved that this ministry will continue to provid e the protection our 

Law Enforcement Officers need.  
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Today, I want to address the growth of the Order. Membership growth is the fuel that keeps 

this great fraternal engine running. All of our charitable works in the council, state, national 

and international level are thanks to our hard-working members.  

We also recognize that the membership blitz is a tried and true way for councils to increase 

their numbers. We see these pushes often in March, in celebration of Founder’s Day, and again 

in October. These drives are successful because brother Knights are more visible than normal, 

during and after Masses and at special events. We must remember to ask each and every 

Catholic gentleman to join our ranks for good of the Church, the community and the Order. 

During the rest of the year, we often “forget” to ask men to join our ranks and bring their 

families into the Knights of Columbus family. You probably know an eligible Catholic man 

you could ask today. Chances are that the only reason he hasn’t joined already is because no 

one asked him. 

When telling a prospect about the strengths of the Order, don’t forget our greatest frater-

nal benefit: our insurance program. This is often an interesting “selling point” to a potential 

member who is on the fence. Many members come into the Knighthood simply to be able to 

buy coverage for their family. Soon after, they realize the good our charitable works do for 

their community and they are proud to be members. 

As your professional Knights of Columbus insurance agent, I look forward to helping us 

grow in fraternity in any way that I can.  

John Knight, FICF, KofC Field Agent   Cell (404) 569-5265    john.knight@kofc.org 
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Our council insurance field 
agent, John Knight, has put 
together some great tips to 
consider monthly on the      
importance of proper           
insurance coverage.  
 
Following is his February    
insurance topic to ponder. 
KofC insurance is sold only  
to brothers and their  
families at great rates. 

February Insurance Tip ---  Ask Eligible Men to Join 

“Knight to Knight” Corner 
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Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 
 
Council installed and dedicated the David Moeller Memorial to 
the Unborn in connection with the Jan. 22nd Roe v. Wade 
date. Monsignor Marren blessed the statue. 
 
Council continues sponsoring Fr. Bill Hoa’s monthly widowers 
bereavement meeting in McGivney Hall on second Tuesdays. 
 
Council continues its Fathers for Good seminars into the 
fourth year. 
 
Council acolytes celebrated the funeral Mass for Sir Knight 
Ed  Pavlik along with a large honor guard. 
 
Council held a spaghetti dinner on January 12 for the benefit 
of our Cub Scout Pack 434. 
 
Council donated $1,000 to the Jamaican Missions and four of 
our brothers will be on the parish trip. 
 
Council donated $400 to the Georgia Tech Council’s bus trip 
to the pro-life rally in Washington DC. 
 
Council donated a total of $550 to Special Olympics Camp  
Inspire. 
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Insurance Open House February 19th 
FOOD, FUN AND PRIZES !! 
 
Our Insurance Field Agent, John Knight, has arrange d to make himself 
available on Tuesday, February 19th, at 7 PM, for h is annual Insurance 
Open House informational forum. This is your chance  to learn more 
about our exciting insurance products which are ava ilable only to 
Knights and their families.  
 
The event will be held in our McGivney Hall. Come and e njoy "Knights of 
Columbus Trivia" with your wife, and if you can, br ing a prospective 
member.  Use this special night to help us reach St ar 
Council again this year! 
 
K of C themed prizes and a slideshow all about the 
Knights will also be featured.  It should be a grea t social 
atmosphere for all our members and newcomers. 
 
Bring a friend, learn more about the Knights and wi n a 
prize!  
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Bryan St. Romain Wins $100 Annuity 
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3rd degrees - 
 Sat. February 2nd - St. Michael the Archangel Council 11768 in Woodstock 
 Sat. February 11th - St. Andrew 10632 Council in Roswell 
          Sat. March 16th -      Archbishop Thomas A. Donnellan Council 7923 in Lilburn 
          Sat. April 6th -           All Saints Council 11402 in Dunwoody !! 
 
1st/2nd Degrees - Wednesday, Feb 20th- Atlanta Council 660 at 2620 Buford Highway 
NE, Atlanta 30324.  1st degree at 7 PM, register 6 PM and 2nd degree starts about 8:30 
PM. Register 7:45 PM. RSVP to Gordon Calley at  660RSVP@comcast.net. Those needing 
only 2nd degree should preferably come as observers for 1st degree and then participate as 
candidates for 2nd degree. Coat and tie for pictures   . 
 
1st/2nd Degrees - Tuesday, Feb, 26th - All Saints McGivney Hall, 1st degree at 7:30 PM. 
Candidates arrive at 6:45 PM to register. 2nd degree starts about 9 PM. Register 8:30 PM. 
RSVP to Frank Callan at  fvcallan@aol.com Those needing only 2nd degree should pref-
erably register early,  sit as observers for 1st degree, and then participate as candidates for 
2nd degree. Coat and tie for pictures. 
 
4th Degree - Saturday, June 15th - St. Catherine of Siena Council 9923 
Make sure you have a tuxedo. Details will follow soon. Call Lou Hlad at 770-394-6327 and 
louhlad@bellsouth.net to express interest or ask questions. 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 

New Brother Bryan St. Romain was the 
lucky winner of the special drawing for a 
$100 annuity policy with the Knights of  
Columbus at the January meeting. 
 
This drawing only includes brothers in 
their first year as members. New members 
register for the drawing at the entrance   
table at each meeting.  
 
Just by coming to a meeting, they could be 
$100 richer and be the holder of a fledgling 
KofC Annuity Policy that grows well above 
industry averages. Chances of winning are 
superb, since only the newest guys in the 
room are eligible. 
 
This is only one of the three raffles we hold 
at every meeting. Don’t be a stranger.      
Attend our monthly meetings. 
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February Birthdays  

       
Denis Shortal                  1st 

Norb Braza                     2nd 

Tom (TJ) Kelly               2nd 

Mike Laponzina             3rd 

Alex Williams                 3rd 

Mike Keown                   4th 

Ben Frye                         6th 

Joe DeVita                      7th 

Bryce Hodges                 7th 

Vincent Annaloro          8th 

Christopher Carr           8th 

Chris Murtha                 8th 

Gray Plunkett               10th 

Mark Balmes                11th 

Andy Diaz                      11th 

Al Alberghini                12th 

Wiley Maloof                 12th 

Joseph Stutz                  12th 

Chris Boller                   13th 

Ty Leon                          13th 

Dave Bertrand               16th 

Randy Ceryan                16th 

Lou Hlad                        16th 

David Pyle                      16th 

Fr. Brian Kerr, MOP    17th 

Paul Borer                      19th 

Deacon Paul Doppel      19th 

Glenn Gray                    20th 

Robert Svoboda             20th 

Jerry Bisig                     22nd 

Richard Ducote             22nd 

Msgr. Hugh Marren     22nd 

Bro. John Klein, LC     24th 

Tom Sheeran                 24th 

Tom Tarr                       24th 

Scott Klinger                 26th 

Doc Malone                   26th 

Phil  McGonegal           26th 

Doug Bowker                27th 

Alexander Morgan       28th 

 

   Council Remembrances 

13 

 
February Wedding Anniversaries 

    Date                                                             Years 

      

      11th   Ray & Jo Gustin              60 

        11th   Dick & Mary Calupca                         52 

        28th    Harvey & Arla Mae Moskowitz        49 

          6th    John & Judith Vail                             47 

        11th     Eric & Shirley Martin                       42  

       23rd     Dean & Mary Trantow                     39 

          8th    Tim & Sharon von Gal                       27  

        28th    Mark & Ellin McCabe                        26 

        17th    John & Jodie Knight                           23 

        25th    Tom & Trisch  Sheeran                        7 
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 39 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
Edward J. Pavlik           1/13/2013     Owen K. McCabe       8/16/2009     Thomas J. Byrne, Jr         1/13/2005     
George L.Cajigal, Sr.         1/8/2013     William G. Lehman      4/16/2009     James J. McCabe           10/22/2004       
Michael A. Klimshuk     7/08/2012    Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      Robert J. Lescher             5/17/2003 
Edward P. Koss              12/20/2011    Gordon G. Hurt            3/03/2008      Brad M. Scranton          5/14/2003     
Lloyd Addison               11/25/2011    John A. O’Shea             1/27/2008      Phillip A. Haluska         12/18/2002 
John W. Lynch II           6/21/2011    Thomas  M. Scherrer    4/10/2007      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 
Warren P. Vicknair        6/21/2011    Richard Steiner           3/17/2006      James R. Fraser             9/21/2002 
Walter J. Bieszak             4/17/2011    Sal De Pace                  1/16/2006      Kenneth E. Smith           6/02/2000 
Joseph J. Wittman            3/09/2011   Anthony C Ardagna  12/28/2005      Elias M. Mualem              3/27/2000 
Charles F. Mahony          2/20/2011    Jerome E. Travers       7/29/2005      John W. Lynch III       12/15/1999 
Gerald A. Cicero             1/05/2011     John P. Stojka               7/21/2005      Ronald S. Kurtzer          12/12/1999 
David Moeller                5/09/2010     Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005      Kenneth C. McIntosh     11/25/1998 
Frank Welter               12/20/2009     Edwin L. Woerner        5/21/2005      William J. Batdorf         3/23/1998                

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold  
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Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
      Frank Murphy       Al Kosek 
     Jack Klapka            Nestor Montero       
 Benny Mastrogiovanni    James Tally 
    George Swartz         Joe Liebsack 
      Jim Campbell        Joe Cavallaro            
     Dennis Crean          Joe Fuentes 
     Phil McGonegal      Jean-Paul Roy 
      Mike Martell          Don Myers 
      Bill Driscoll             David Guy 
    Mike Laponzina      Ed Trainor 
 
        Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
   William O’Connor      Matt Dewhurst       
   Ed Pavlik                     John Nuzzulo   
   Franz Brucks              Fr. Joseph Peek             
 

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
    Brian Baker              Matt Dalrymple 
    Jack Knight    Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao  Father Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small     Father Daniel Ketter 
Father David Daly, LC    Father Brian Kerr 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huyuh, LC 
Deacon Ray Egan   Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise       Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin   
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein,  LC  

 

Prayers for Friends and Loved Ones 
Jon Bird’s wife, Yoshii 
John Brach’s son-in-law, Mike Spinello 
Stuart Brady’s mother 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Mark Foster’s uncle, Warren Foster & 2nd Uncle 
Jim Herbig’s wife, Judy 
Al Kosek’s wife, Sylvia 
Chuck Mahoney’s widow, Grace 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law,  Fernando Matheus 
Bennie Mastrogiovanni’s daughter-in-law,  Hollie 
Fr. Dan McCormick’s sister, Jane 
Paul Mudge’s friends, William Boyle, George Gund III 
Paul Mudge’s sister, Margaret Ruth Mudge-Vaughn, RN  
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle 
Shane Patilla’s aunt, Mary Cronin in Ireland 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
MOQ Grand Knight Bob Santos’ wife, Christine, and dad, Napolean 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Frank Welter’s widow, Margaret 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother and father 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang Ora Pro Nobis 

                   Memento Mori 
Brother George Cajigal, Sr., 95, our oldest council member passed 
away in hospice at his son’s residence in Alexandria, VA on January 
8, 2013. He was a member of our council for many years before  
moving away to live with his son. Please pray for George, his son 
George, Jr., and the family. 
 
Sir Knight Edward J. Pavlik, 77, passed away on January 13th, 2013 
at his home at the side of his wife Ellie of 55 years. He had suffered 
from Alzheimer’s disease for many years. Please pray from Ed, wife 
Ellie, and the family. Brother Mike Martell of our council is his son-
in-law and lost his own father a short while ago. 
 
Sir Knight Bill Allen lost his father in early January unexpectedly in 
New York City and attended the funeral.  Please pray for the Allens 
who have had three deceased members in the last year. 

Sir Knights are  
remembered 

upon death on 
Mass chalices 
given to new 

priests. 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220        bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Deputy Grand Knight   Dean Trantow             678-296-6326        trantowd@aol.com 
Chancellor                              Frank Callan               770-668-9755        fvcallan@aol.com 
Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605        patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    Dennis Caniglia 770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net   
Treasurer    Mario Commito 770-395-7723        mario@kw.com 
Lecturer    John Buchholz             770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com  
Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net            
                             Bill Luckert               770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                             
Outside Guards   Mark Foster (lead)      404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com  
Trustee Three-Year Term   Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        swasowski@langlegal.com  
Trustee Two-Year Term            Don Myers                    770-394-5192       dmyers2@aol.com 
Trustee One-Year Term      Lou Hlad   770-394-6327        louhlad@bellsouth.net 
 
District 7 Deputy     Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        swasowski@langlegal.com  
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight   770-936-0465      john.knight@kofc.org  
Program Activity Director         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                                                                                           
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza    770-393-8645        nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Church     Joe Kane                         770-394-0910         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Community     Joe DeVita                      770-451-5224        joe@linuxgeneral.com        
Council     Dave Richardson            770-283-9709       dm.richardson@comcast.net                                             
Family Life                 Bruce Malinoff               770-986-9362        bmalinoff@bellsouth.net 
Membership                                Frank Callan                  770-668-9755        fvcallan@aol.com 
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Vocations    Jim Mammoser    770-451-1753         xmammoser@inbox.com 
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  Never miss a  

message again  

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com 
Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church Directory Pictures/Fourth of 

July Parade/ Low Country Boil/ High School Senior Cookout/ Soap Box Derby/  
 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com 
 Founder’s Day Dinner/ New Officer Installation/  Eucharistic Congress Honor 
Guard/  USO Troop  Greeting/  Fr. Kevin Peet Army Commissioning/  
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February 
 Council Mtg 
Officers 6PM 
7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 

4th Degree  
 Meeting 

St. Andrew 
6:15 Rosary 
6:30 Dinner 

7:30 Mtg 

 

 

Dual 1st/2nd 
Degree  

Induction 
Ceremonies 

7:30 PM 

 
New Years 

Day 

Wear Your 
Badge 

Weekend 
at 5 PM 

Mass 

February 2013 

Knights 
at  

Homeless  
Shelter 

(see page 
8) 

 
Fish Fry preparations are  
beginning. Our test fry is on 
Friday Feb. 8th. Our first 
public fry is Ash Wednesday 
Feb. 13th. Start thinking 
about how you can help with 
this massive effort. 

 
Bring your empty inkjet 
cartridges for recycling 
to McGivney Hall. We do 
earn extra money for our 
charities. 

Widowers 
Bereavement 

Meeting 
McGivney  

6 PM 
Fr. Bill 

John 
Knight    

Insurance 
Open 
House 

Wear your 
badge to all 

Masses 
Fathers for 

Good 

Fourth Degree Sir Knights: 
• Monthly Assembly meeting moved to 1st Thursday of the  

month February 7th (this month only) to avoid any    
Valentine’s Day conflict. See you at St. Andrew.  

• Join us for our Assembly Valentine Dinner at Altobeli’s 
Italian Restaurant on Feb. 12th. Cost is $60 per couple 
including tax and gratuity. Bring check to Assembly mtg. 

Fathers for 
Good 

Seminar 
 7 AM to 

8:30 

Ash 
Wednesday 

Fish Fry 
5 PM 
Gym 

Knights- 
Only Test 
Fish Fry 

5 PM 
Gym 

Friday 
#1 

 Fish Fry 
5 PM 
Gym 

Friday 
#2 

 Fish Fry 
5 PM 
Gym 

Valentine’s 
Day (don’t 
forget your 

girl) 

Super 
Bowl  

6:30 PM 
Cheer on 
Falcons 


